
                                             STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                     SELECTMEN  

                 MEETING MINUTES JULY 10, 2023 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Steve 

Goldsmith. 

Jay Croteau worked on a pistol permit.  

Bruce Smith returned the call to Justin Baker on assessed value 7/7/2023. 

The selectmen signed payroll. 

The selectmen signed and paid bills. Paid Mutual Aid bill. 

The Town of  Surry received ck# 3766 in the amount of $192.00 for a building permit for Trina Carsten  

from Wayne Brown. 

Discussed Primex invoices.  

Copy of trust needed for Plaskiewicz veteran’s credit. Jay Croteau will contact for additional paperwork. 

Agreed to Ciardelli fixed propane price  of $ 2.99 per gallon.  

Bruce Smith will respond to legal call for Von KrebsCinterino.  

Steve Goldsmith will respond to Dale Freihofer about the septic setbacks. 

The Town of Surry received by email the Davis Application for a Variance. The Town of Surry also 

received by email the Davis Building Permit Application.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Surry Fire Engineers regarding $5200.00 Brooks invoice for 2022 and 

guideline for invoices over $5000.00 for approval.  

Construction for EOC Grant approved.  

Discussed Flooding of Gilsum Road closed.  

Email from Denise Dragon regarding shared driveway and other issues Bruce Smith will research 

ordinances. Jay Croteau will respond to Denise Dragon.  

Notice for Health Officer for website.  

Received culvert bid from MME for two culverts for Mine Ledge Rd at $4,825.00 each and two culverts 

for Wilber Rd at $5,825.00 each for a total of $21,300.00.  An additional $1750.00 was added to dredge 

the culvert on the Joslin Rd.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the MME culvert bid. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to accept the MME bid.  

Bruce Smith motioned to accept the minutes for 7/3/2023. Steve Goldsmith seconded the motion.  

The selectmen agreed to accept the minutes.  



Bruce Smith worked on the Estimated Revenues and half year spending figures. Avitar December bill was 

added to 2023 expenses. We are still looking for the new maps for changes.  Discussed ditches on Joslin 

Rd.  

Pratt house number 63. 

Reserve Funds for next week.  

Steve Goldsmith stated Forest met with Pete Bissell about the septic for the Highway Garage. Jay Croteau 

will meet with Septic Pro.  Estimate from both.  

NH DOT notified the town Gilsum Road is closed and had power outages as well as washed out shoulders 

along the river.  

Jason Contrady spoke with the selectmen about the Brook’s invoice for EMPG Grant to be submitted 

with the Kingston Newtworking bill. One more bill to close out request. AFG finished for SBCA tank filler.  

The Give Peace a Try Triathalon was cancelled due to flooding at the dam. 

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Steve Goldsmith seconded. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


